
Coast & Heaths Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty  
Community & Conservation Fund 
 
Projects awarded funding 2022-2023 
 
Eight projects = total awarded £4,687 
 
1 East Anglian Sailing Trust      Awarded £650 
Discovering the River Orwell 
A sailing adventure on The River Orwell, giving disadvantaged younger children the 
opportunity to appreciate, discover and learn about all aspects of the river. 
 
2 Friends of Hollesley School       Awarded £700 
Hollesley School wildlife area        
To create a forest school area within the grounds at Hollesley School. To develop the 
existing wildlife area.  
 
3 The Shotley Heritage Charitable Community Benefit Society Ltd Awarded £700 
Shotley Pier birdwatching noticeboard  
A noticeboard with images of birdlife seen in the River Stour, at Shotley Pier so people 
can learn what kind of birds they are seeing. A chalkboard to record daily sightings. 
 
4 Transition Woodbridge       Awarded £216 
Woodbridge and Melton 5-minute Litter Pick      
The creation of Litter Pick Stations, which can be used by anyone who would like to pick 
up litter in the Woodbridge / Melton area. 
 
5 The Suffolk Coast DMO       Awarded £666 
The Suffolk Coast Tourism Conference 2022 
The Suffolk Coast DMOs free annual conference returns with a programme full of 
insights, information & inspiration for tourism businesses. By encouraging more 
sustainable tourism the sector will support the AONB purpose. 
 
6 Sally Moore        Awarded £520 
Holbrook Hedgehog Highway – Reade Field 
Hedgehog highway in centre of Holbrook that could be extended to other areas of the 
village where hedgehogs have also been seen. 
 
7 Woodbridge Swifts       Awarded £585 
St Mary’s House, Swift Nest Box Project 
Woodbridge Swifts, in cooperation with St Mary’s Church Woodbridge PCC, propose to 
install swift nest boxes on the north facing facade of St Mary’s House, Market, Hill, 
Woodbridge. 
 
8 The Dunwich Greyfriars Trust      Awarded £650 
Dunwich Greyfriars Medieval Herbs 
To design, make and install explanatory signage about the herbs we grow in our raised 
herb beds at Dunwich Greyfriars and to explain their uses in medieval times 


